
 

ROXBORO N.S. AGREED REPORT - BOARD OF MANAGEMENT MEETING 

Date: 22/05/2024 

 The Board of Management ratified the following policies:  
1. RSE 
2. Assessment 

 Parents are reminded of the school’s Child Safeguarding Statement and Risk Assessment 
which is available on our website and in hard copy from the office. 

 School closes June 25th for the summer break and will re-open August 28th for staff & 

August 29th for students. 

 Enrolment for September is expected to be approximately 218 pupils. 

 Junior Infant induction will be held Mon Jun 17th and we are looking forward to 

welcoming our new infants to Roxboro in September.  

 School tours for all classes take place over the next few weeks. 

 Active Week was held recently and was a great success. 

 Administration of the School Book Scheme is underway. Parents will not be asked to pay 

any book rental fees. Insurance costs & contribution to art/photocopying fees continue 

as before. Due to the cut in funding school diaries cannot be provided this year. 

 Hot School Meals so far is proving to be very positive and successful. 

 The Stay Safe programme was completed in April and the Relationships & Sexuality 

programme will be taught in school June 5th/6th. 

 Annual standardised testing of Literacy & Numeracy is currently taking place. 

 The Communion & confirmation ceremonies have been completed. Sincere thanks to all 

involved in preparation of the students and in the celebration of the ceremonies. 

 6th class graduation will take place on Tuesday evening the 19th of June. 

 Uniform ordering evening takes place on June 5th, optional sports uniform available to 

order online. Review of uniform in Term 3 2024/2025. 

 An attendance awareness campaign will be running in the school during the month of 

June. 

 PA fundraiser for Chromebooks – sponsored walk – June 9th – board approval granted. 

 Our sports teams have been very busy this term competing in hurling, football, ladies’ 

football & basketball competitions. They all represented their school impeccably. 

 Teachers are working on end of year reports and these will issue to parents via Aladdin 

connect on Monday 17th of June. 

 Our Summer Programme will run from 26th June to 9th July. 

Signed: 

Gillian McBride 

Secretary to the Board of Management 


